

MOC Meeting Minutes  
March 7, 2016

In Attendance: Lori Freeman, Krystal Wilson-Campbell, Cornelia Harangozo, Robyn Peterson, Mary Peterson, Vanessa Soon (tele-conference), Robert and Carrie Rodriguez (member recruit).

The Meeting at the Haymarket Public Library was called to order. The February 2016 meeting minutes were approved.

**The Club Membership Status** We currently have 12 active members. Each child needs their own profile for USPC, it is time to update now.

**2016 Club Calendar - Volunteer Coordinator Assignments**

All member's emails will be placed into a master file for easy access to information.

Polocrosse - April 17 - Lori will reach out to Holly.

**\*\*Dressage Rally - May 7-8** , at Deep Run Hunt PC, Manakin-Sabot - Vanessa Soon

**\*\*Show Jump Rally - June 4-5** at Morven Park - Cornelia

D3 Rally - Jun 14 (tbd) Vanessa Soon

Eventing Rally - June 18 - 19 - Lori Freeman

CHAMPS - July 27 - 31

Camp - August 10 - 12 - Holly Beth Hatcher

MOCPCT August 13

TET tally - Sept 10-11 -Volunteer needed

D1/D2 - Oct 8 - Holly Beth Hatcher

Games Rally - Oct 29 - Volunteer needed

**\*\*The venue for the dressage rally and show jumping rally has been reversed. It was recommended that hotel blocks be made sooner than later as they book quickly.**

**Middelburg Horse Trials** Most officials have been confirmed. Pat Mansfield as TD, Helen Brettel is the President of Ground Jury, Muffin Pantazi and Sarah Miller Leary are Dressage Judges, Cathy White is a Stadium Judge, John Wells is the Cross Country Designer, Mitch Goldman as Farrier, Chad Davis as Vet, EMT is tbd. Robert Rodriguez is an EMT as a potential resource. Dave Quanbeck will connect with the Middleburg Police for signs and bag meters. Cornelia will reach out to landowners this month. The Omnibus has been updated for the Horse Trial.

**Lesson Programs** The weather is turning and weekly lessons will start again. There will be a \$15 charge for lessons as always. Please recommend your instructor of choice so we may contact them. Karen, Heidi, Skyeler, James Houston are some names that were mentioned. Vanessa/Cornelia/Krystal will reach out to instructors to get going with lessons on a regular plan to place on our calendar. Instructors are paid \$75/hour, and there is room for some increase if needed.

**Certifications** It is suggested that we combine with other clubs in the region. If we have enough of our own members we do not need to branch out.

Anthony - C3- national - in August 6-7

Sofie - C2 Traditional

Robin - C2 Traditional

Nell - C1

Ellie - D3

Ysabelle - D3

**MOC Camp** Holly Beth and the Peterson's have been working hard to narrow down instructors and planning for the camp. The three-day format was chosen due to the very busy timing, and then the combined test would be at the end. The Daniel Steward clinic seems to conflict with camp, so an alternate plan will be made so members can participate in both if they wish. Tiffany Catledge for eventing, Bruce Leland for show jumping and Natasha or Adriane Alvord for dressage were some instructors mentioned. Any trainer recommendations are welcome. Camp can be opened to the VA region if we wish.

**Treasurers report** Lori continues to work with Vanessa during the transition process. All financial deadlines have been met. The 1099, and 1096 Transmittal form, the VRPC and The USPC cash receipt and disbursement report was filed. Next due is the IRS 990 for non-profit tax return. \$15,323.62 is the current MOCPC account balance. All 12 members will get a bill for \$95 this month.

#### **VARPC Regional meeting**

**Youth Board** USPC is reinstituting the youth board. This is a fabulous opportunity for anyone interested in fostering their leadership skills. Please connect with Krystal to find out more information

**Champs** Accommodations will be a huge problem in Tyron, NC . Make arrangements now if you are contemplating attending.

**HM RALLY CHANGES** - It has been recommended that PC alumni hold the HM position. This was a very positive outlook for the HM portion of rallies.

It was a general consensus that 7:30 is the best for meeting in the future at either Dave Quanbeck's office or rotating with the Haymarket Library.

The next meeting was set for April 4, and the meeting was adjourned.